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In pharmacotherapy, most drugs are taken orally to be absorbed 
systemically from the small intestine, and some drugs are 

known to have preferential absorption sites in the small 
intestine. For example, many substrate drugs for P-glycoprotein 
(P-gp) are absorbed mostly in the proximal intestine, because 
of the lower P-gp expression and higher luminal drug 
concentrations. High luminal concentration of dissolved P-gp 
substrate drugs can saturate P-gp-mediated efflux transports. In 
contrast, the fraction of unabsorbed P-gp substrate drugs in the 
proximal intestine can cause P-gp-mediated drug interactions in 
the middle and distal small intestine, where P-gp is abundantly 
expressed. Most of P-gp substrate drugs are categorized as BCS 
Class 1 and 2 compounds, and BCS Class 2 compounds are low 
solubility and high permeability. By increasing the solubility of 
such BCS Class 2 drugs, especially the solubility in the stomach, 
the absorption rate and bioavailability of P-gp substrate drugs 
are improved. In the presentation, I introduce the absorption 
sites of orally administered drugs, as well as, influencing factors 

and experimental techniques, according to the reported data 
collected by PubMed. Also, I will show some examples regarding 
the effect of solubilization on absorption site and bioavailability 
of orally administered P-gp substrate drugs. Securing the 
solubility and stability of drugs prior to reaching to the main 
absorption sites and appropriate delivery rates of drugs at 
absorption sites are important goals for the development of 
effective pharmacological products for pharmacotherapy
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